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▲ Up Next:  ‘Ool Party August 13th ▲ 
 

Submitted by Liz Ten Eyck 
 

It is that time of year again when it’s real hot and we have a sizzling ‘Ool Party planned.   The 
date, Saturday, August 13th, is fast approaching.  The annual ‘Ool Party at the Ten Eyck’s has 
long been our most popular and well attended Drive & Social of the year.  Make plans to attend! 

 
This event is both a Social Event where we get to hang out and catch up with 
everyone and a Drive as we will enjoy a Drive through Great Falls prior to the 
start of the ‘Ool Party.  We will start our Drive promptly at 1:30 pm and return 
by 2:00 pm to enjoy the ‘ool and have lunch.  Don’t forget to bring your bathing 
suit! 
 

A sign-up sheet and directions have been e-mailed to all members so that we can ensure a good 
selection of salads, appetizers and desserts without a lot of duplication.  The entrée and drinks will 
be provided by the Chapter. 
  
Please RSVP to Liz at bytheoak@verizon.net with your Yes, No or Maybe as well as what you 
plan to bring so that we can plan for the proper number of guests. 
   

 
▲ MGCC trip to Simeone Museum August 27th ▲ 

 
Wade Alexander of the MG Car Club is organizing a 
trip to the Simeone Museum in Philadelphia on 
Saturday, August 27th.   This will be a day trip to 

experience the museum’s British Racing Green Demo Day and will feature cars such as the 1927 
Bentley 3-Liter, the 1934 MG K3 Magnette and the 1958 Aston Martin DBR1 as well as the 
museum’s full collection on display.  More information about the Demo Day, museum collection 
and Simeone Foundation can be found at www.simeonefoundation.org.  
 
As this will be a long drive at a quick pace, modern vehicles are suggested.  Please contact Wade 
at tygartbound@gmail.com if you are interested in attending with the MGCC. 
 



▲ NAMGAR at Solomons Island Update ▲ 
 

Planning for our NAMGAR Regional GT to be held September 28th through October 2nd continues 
on schedule.  Either your committee is very good at organization or we don’t know what we as yet 

don’t know! 
 
Due to space limitations we were required to limit participation to a 
maximum of 30 MGs.  As of last count we had 28 cars registered from 
Michigan, New York, New Jersey, Pennsylvania, Maryland, Virginia 
and Florida, making this a truly regional event. 
 
A quick thanks goes out to Bill Wemhoff who has volunteered to use his 

expertise in helping to plan the Rallye portion of the event - which will take us from Solomons 
Island to Leonardtown for our Friday’s activities. 
 
For those of you that have registered but not yet made your hotel reservations, we request you do 
so soon so that the hotel does not release the rooms back into their reservation system. 
 
 

▲ CVBCC Classics on the Green 2011 ▲ 
 

 Our friends in the Central Virginia British Car Club in Richmond will host   
 their annual Classics On The Green European Automobile Festival on  
 Sunday, September 18th.  The show will be held on the grounds of the New  
 Kent Winery in New Kent County, Virginia – located between Richmond  
 and Colonial Williamsburg. 
 
  This is an exciting show to attend as it is open to British and all European   
  makes of classic cars – providing a bit of change of pace from our traditional  
  all-British shows. 

 Pre-registration for show cars is available until September 2nd.  More information 
on the car show, wine tasting and supporting events can be found at ClassicsOnTheGreen.com 

▲ Rallye for Research ▲ 

 
Karen and I would like to thank everyone who supported us as we participated in 
the Rallye for Research run in conjunction with the Rallye to Reno event.  Our 
effort raised $600 in contributions and all participants in the Rallye for Research 
raised nearly $8,000 for important Alzheimer research.  

 
 

 
We welcome your For Sale, For Trade or To a Good Home listings.  Please e-
mail your items to mga@mga-midatlantic.org 


